

Brussels, 5 October 2018 (OR. en)

12836/18

Interinstitutional File: 2018/0250(COD)

JAI 967 FRONT 314 ENFOPOL 490 CT 155 CODEC 1605

COVER NOTE

From:	Permanent Representation of Ireland to the European Union
date of receipt:	3 October 2018
To:	General Secretariat of the Council
Subject:	Proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council establishing the Internal Security Fund
	- Opt-in notification by Ireland

Delegations will find attached a notification from Ireland regarding the above-mentioned Regulation.

Encl.: [...]

12836/18 LJP/cr

Buan Ionadaíocht na hÉireann chuig an Aontas Eorpach



Permanent Representation of Ireland to the European Union

IN 09967 2018 03.10.2018

Mr Jeppe Tranholm-Mikkelsen Secretary General Council of the European Union Rue de la Loi 175 B-1048 Brussels

02 October 2018

Proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council establishing the Internal Security Fund

Dear Secretary General,

I refer to the provisions of Protocol No. 21 to the Treaty on European Union and to the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union (on the position of the United Kingdom and Ireland in respect of the area of freedom, security and justice) and, in particular, Article 3(1) thereof, under which Ireland may, within three months after a proposal or initiative has been presented to the Council pursuant to Title V of Part Three of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union, notify the President of the Council that it wishes to take part in the adoption and application of any such proposed measure.

I have notified the President of the Council, in accordance with Article 3(1) of the above mentioned Protocol, that Ireland wishes to take part in the adoption and application of the following proposed measure:

Proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council establishing the Internal Security Fund

Yours sincerely,

Declan Kelleher

Permanent Representative

REPRÉSENTATION PERMANENTE DE L'IRLANDE AUPRÈS DE L'UNION EUROPÉENNE Rue Froissart 50, 1040 Bruxelles Tél. 02 230 85 80 Fax 02 230 32 03

1